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 Welcome to February of 2009, fellow 
CUF neighbors.
 Already we have seen the joys of 
two consecutive weeks of snow and ice, 
and now I sit in 58 degree weather watch-
ing the sun melting the remainder.  Just a 
few days ago, we were mired in our homes 
with piles of snow, unable to get to work (or 
leave work in my case).  The snow melting 
always seems to make the neighborhood 
feel a little different.  It reminds me how 
much the community can change overnight 
with just the right trigger.
 We make continued progress with 
plans for Old St. George.  Plans are be-
ing created for the steeples and the repair 
needed to save this historic building.
Your board is working with CHCURC to 
apply for grants for parks, home ownership 
loans, the St. George School, and even a 
plan to get a novel high school invested in 
the old Fairview German School.  This is 
how progress happens.
 Thank you to Governor Williams and 
the Cincinnati Police Department for the 
safety course for our residents.  We learned 
many basic tips to keep safer and how to 
deal with being approached in a threaten-
ing manner.  The most important tip we all 
learned was to be prepared.  It does not 
matter how strong you might be, having a 
plan is the number one most important fac-
tor in faring better in any violent or threat-
ening confrontation.  This means, think 
ahead of time what you will do if you are 

approached and repeat what it is you would 
do over and over.  We will all remember to 
stay aware of our surroundings and watch 
for those who might be following us.  Look 
for other people; criminals are less likely to 
attack if here are others around watching.  
Keep a whistle handy to alert others.  And 
confront those who are approaching you, 
“I know what you are doing so stop now!”  
Who could forget Governor’s amazing loud 
voice and ability to control the situation with 
a firm tone?  For those who missed this, we 
will ask our police officers if they would be 
willing to repeat in the late spring.
 I am still looking for those who 
might be willing to participate more in 
our community.  We are all busy, but our 
homes should be our safe nesting places.  
Cleanliness, safety, more interaction with 
our government and the police, a pleasant 
business district... these are all priorities for 
each of us so that our homes may remain 
our safe harbor.  I encourage everyone to 
come to the February meeting on the 17th 
at our regular time 7:30 pm.  Help us keep 
the snow melting and making life easier for 
everyone!

            Rob Neel

Minutes of the CUF general 
meeting, January 20, 2009

• The first hour of the January meeting was 
devoted to Cincinnati Police Officer, Gov-
ernor Williams’ safety lecture. In his lecture, 
he stressed the importance of being aware 
of your surroundings and developing condi-
tioned responses to protect yourself. Future 
presentations by the police are hoped for.
• No regular police report was presented.
• UC Police Officer Doug Barlett reported a 
great increase of thefts on campus. Upon 
investigation it was discovered that the 



Bylaws Amendment 

 Proposed ammendment to the CUF 
Neighborhood Association Bylaws to be 
voted on by the Trustees at the General 
Meeting on February 17, 2009. (Copies of 
the existing Bylaws may be requested and 
are online at the CUF website.) 
ARTICLE VI, SECTION 13: If, during a term 
of office, a Trustee changes residency out 
of the boundaries of the CUF Neighbor-
hood Association as stated in Article IV, that 
Trustee shall immediately tender a letter of 
resignation.

extensive alarm system in place around 
campus wasn’t being used!  One suspect 
was apprehended and much of the stolen 
merchandise was recovered. It is expected 
that crime will decrease with proper alarm 
usage.
• CUF has printed membership meeting 
reminder cards to give out to anyone inter-
ested. It’s a great way to let members and 
non-members alike know when and where 
the meetings take place. The new sidewalk 
“mini billboards” are in. They will be placed 
in areas of high traffic flow the day of the 
meetings as a way to remind us when to at-
tend. Bring a friend to our next meeting.
• The Invest in Neighborhoods group might 
lose their accreditation to distribute NSP 
funds. At meeting time, the situation was as 
yet unresolved.
• Rob gave a hearty endorsement of the 
Citizens on Patrol group. He went to their 
last meeting and was impressed with the 
candor and camaraderie on display. It 
was pointed out that those unfamiliar with 
Citizens on Patrol are always welcome, but 
that regular attendance would require be-
coming a member, as it is an auxiliary of the 
police force. Please contact Sandra Wilson 
for more information.
• Matt Bourgeios gave a CHCURC update. 
Clifton Heights cloth shopping bags are 
available. He discussed the Cincinnati Em-
powerment Corporation, how it was fund-
ed, what it has funded, and what it might 
be doing in the future. Job creation seems 
to be the focus. There are funds available 
but their dispersal is in doubt.
• A suggestion was made to use Empower-
ment Zone funding for improvements to Old 
St. George. Empowerment Zone funding 
must fit into one of these four categories.
1.  Housing and neighborhood environment
2.  Individual and family well-being
3.  Economic and workforce development
4.  Civic infrastructure
• The West Clifton Improvement Project 
was recognized.
• No Parking signs will be installed on the 
CHCURC grassy area.
• Illegal flyers that appeared on neighbor-
hood poles were displayed and discussed.

Treasurer’s  Report, February, 2009 
 
Balance on: Jan. 1, 2009 $364.86 

Income:  
Dues  $6.00    

    
Total income:  $6.00 

Expenses:   
 FedEx $102.42    
    

Total expenses: -$102.42

Balance on: Feb. 1, 2009 $288.44 

Communities United For Action

 On Tuesday Feb. 24th at 6:30pm there 
will be a Housing Forum meeting to discuss 
how neighborhoods can obtain demolition 
and rehab resources. It will be at the WIN 
Economic Learning Center at 1814 Dreman 
Ave in South Cumminsville. Call or email Liz 
Colombo for more information. 513-843-
3947 ext. 102. 

Great American Clean Up

 Everybody mark your calendars!!  Sat-
urday April 25th will be the Great American 
Clean Up.  Plan on working that morning 
in our neighborhood on a variety of tasks, 
including spring brush clean up, trash pick 
up, and park projects.  Get your working 
gloves ready and bring a friend or family 
member with you to the event!! Lookf or 
more details in the upcoming newsletters.
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Are your property taxes too 
high????

 It was a shock to many and a pleasant 
surprise to few when Hamilton County resi-
dents received their updated property tax bill 
in January. Many were left wondering why 
their property value increased when all we 
hear in the news is the decline of real estate 
values. 
 In defense of the County Auditor’s of-
fice it is a very convoluted task to reassess 
everyone’s value every three years and one 
way for them to accomplish this task is to do 
so with mass appraisals. As part of the mass 
appraisal process general market data is ap-
plied. As a result, sometimes properties can 
be overvalued and some even undervalued. 
 So what can be done if you feel your 
property is overvalued? 
 You can file a complaint with the Hamil-
ton County Board of Revision. The steps are 
simple and this outline is only a brief sum-
mary for 1 to 4 family residences. Please refer 
to the county for full outline on residential 
complaints and on commercial property. 
� Contact the county auditor or visit their 
web site for a DTE Form 1 
� The owner of record as of the date of fil-
ing must be the person that files and appears 
at the hearing. 
� If the property is in a name other than 
your individual name, as with an LLC, INC. or 
trustees, you may need to consult with an at-
torney familiar with the property value com-
plaint process
� All forms must be filled out in its entirety 
with copies of all evidence to support your 
claim and MUST BE received in their office by 
March 31, 2009.
� Under Ohio Law THE BURDEN OF 
PROOF IS ON YOU. You must prove, with 
the evidence you present, that the value you 
have requested is the fair market value for the 
property. 
� Once the paperwork is completed and 
submitted to the appropriate office they will 
contact you by certified mail no less than 10 
days prior to your scheduled hearing. 
� After your brief hearing you will receive 
final results via certified mail. 
 If you need help with finding supporting 
evidence or if you are curious to see recent 
sales data to see if it is something you want 
to pursue further feel free to call or email me. 
As with any real estate questions or concerns, 

I am here as a resource and to help so please 
do not hesitate to ask. 
 Further information and complaint forms 
can be found on their web site http://www.
hamiltoncountyauditor.org/bor.asp 

2009 Tax Credits for Energy Efficiency

 In 2007 we sadly saw the end of the 
home improvement tax credits being offered 
and I am happy to report that they are back! 
By now everyone is aware that the “Emergen-
cy Economic Stabilization Act of 2008” was 
signed into law back in October of 2008. This 
bill will always be known for bailing out the 
financial markets but it also extends tax cred-
its for energy efficient home improvements 
(windows, doors, roofs, insulation, HVAC, and 
non-solar water heaters). Tax credits for these 
residential products, which had expired in 
2007, will now be available again for improve-
ments made during 2009. Items must be 
“placed in service” January 1, 2009 to De-
cember 31st, 2009. However, improvements 
made during 2008 are not eligible for a tax 
credit.
 The bill also extended tax credits for solar 
energy systems and fuel cells to 2016. New 
tax credits were established for small wind 
energy systems and plug-in hybrid elec-
tric vehicles. Tax credits for builders of new 
energy efficient homes and tax deductions 
for owners and designers of energy efficient 
commercial buildings were also extended.
For a detailed breakdown of the credits 
please visit http://www.energy.gov/taxbreaks.
htm.
 In addition, for those of you that did not 
get my report on the Housing and Recovery 
Act passed in the summer of 2008 there was 
also a tax credit in that bill that took effect. 
If you know of anyone that has not bought a 
house or has not owned a primary residence 
in more than 3 years they could be eligible for 
a $7,500 tax credit but must buy prior to June 
30, 2009. Now is definitely the time to buy!!!!
For further information please visit my web 
site at www.SellingCincinnatiHomes.com.

Thanks
Julz Brown
Julz@SellingCincinnatiHomes.com
Group Realtors
Licensed in Ohio & Kentucky

http://www.hamiltoncountyauditor.org/bor.asp
http://www.hamiltoncountyauditor.org/bor.asp
http://www.energy.gov/taxbreaks.htm
http://www.energy.gov/taxbreaks.htm
http://www.energy.gov/taxbreaks.htm
http://www.julz@sellingcincinnatihomes.com
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Foreclosure help
 The foreclosure crisis continues to grow in 
our community threatening the property values 
in our neighborhoods.  At the State of the State
address, Governor Strickland highlighted that 
Ohio foreclosures more than doubled in 2008 
from already record levels in 2007.  The most
contributing factors to this increase include:
* Homeowners fall victim to the myriad automat-
ic mailings they receive when the public foreclo-
sure filing occurs.
* Homeowners who do not know where to turn 
for assistance and are embarrassed to go public
* Homeowners who freeze into inaction from the 
complication of the foreclosure process.
* Homeowners find it difficult to access and 
navigate their lender’s mitigation process.
  On Tuesday, February 24, 2009, the Home 
Ownership Center in partnership with CET and 
WCPO TV will have a Foreclosure Prevention 
Phone-a-thon designed to address these issues.  
In a telethon format at CET, homeowners call a 
phone number that links them to prevention as-
sistance from the privacy of their phone.  Here is 
how it works:
* Homeowners call the 1-877-728-9987 to ac-

cess the Phone-a-thon at Channel 48. 
* Overflow calls are answered at the Fannie Mae call 
center in Reston, Virginia.  
* The call takes about 20 minutes and results is a 
three page intake sheet. 
* The Homeownership Center creates an action plan 
for each intake sheet.
* The Home Ownership Center provides counseling to 
the homeowners to mitigate the foreclosures. 
* Counseling includes budget management skill 
development, mortgage loan analysis and education, 
lender negotiation, referral services, funding alloca-
tion, clinics explaining the foreclosure process and 
alternatives, and delinquent taxes negotiation.
 The Home Ownership Center also has limited 
funding available to eligible homeowners for foreclo-
sure prevention purposes including the paying of late 
mortgage payments to become current. Watch Chan-
nel 9 during the month of February to learn more.  
 Please encourage all residents at risk to take ad-
vantage of the services available to avoid foreclosure.  
Avoiding foreclosures helps to protect our neighbor-
hood property values.
 Thanks for your consideration!
Rick Williams, President/CEO, The Home Ownership 
Center, 2820 Vernon Place, Cincinnati, Ohio 45219
(513) 961-2800 ext 4417, williams@hometoday.cc 
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